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SOUTH GRAFTON HIGH SCHOOL
Term 4, Week 1, 2019

From the Principal’s Desk

HSC Exams
The HSC exam period seems to stretch on 
forever, and some students feel as though 
it will never end. Rest assured, it does and 
when it is all finished, there will be plenty of 
time to celebrate. It has been great to see 
so many Year 12 students seeking out their 
teachers as they prepare for each of their 
exams and I would strongly encourage you 
to maintain this practice right through to the 
end. It will help you to remain focused and 
motivated. 

Creative Endeavours
The Creative and Performing Arts faculty 
are never short of ideas when it comes to 
providing interesting learning experiences 
for our students. This week Andrew Shillam 
began a series of sculpture workshops and 
later in the term Kade Valja will be working 
with a group of students to update some of the 
murals in the school. However, it is not just the 
CAPA faculty who are creative. Mrs Lancaster 
organised a choir rehearsal on Thursday for 
any students interested in singing with the 
Clarence Valley Conservatorium in November 
and Ms Pachos runs a regular Ukulele group 
on Mondays. It is great that our students 
have the opportunity to be involved in these 
activities and I would like to thank the staff 
for organising them.

End of Year Activities
End of year activities will be running again this 
year. We have developed a special program 
of social and cultural activities that will take 
place on the last Monday and Tuesday of this 
term (16 and 17 December). On Thursday 
this week, students received a booklet that 
outlined the activities they can choose from 
and the cost associated with each activity. 
Please check out the booklet and help your 
child choose their activities. I expect all 
students to be at school during this time.

Jacaranda Time
This Saturday at 9am Year 7 student, Tallara Taylor, will represent our 
school and community by performing the Acknowledgment to Coun-
try at Market Square to open this year’s Jacaranda Festival. This will 
be followed by the Parade of Youth and the Children’s Party.

This Sunday SGHS will be competing in the Jacaranda Dragon Boat 
competition. We have a team of 20 students from Year 10 and 11. 
Plus, their Year Advisers Miss Cameron and Mrs Dewberry might 
also get in the boat! We had our safety/training session on Tuesday 
to get us ready for the big races on Sunday. All are welcome to sup-
port the team from 8am at the rowing sheds (end of Prince St).

Jacaranda Thursday - A letter has been sent home with students and 
emailed to parents outlining the arrangements for Jacaranda Thurs-
day. SGHS will be open until 1.00pm and general supervision will be 
provided for any students who attend. There will be no structurred 
classes.

The Riverlight Festival will be held on Friday 1st November at the 
rowing sheds (end of Prince St) from 5pm. Our Aboriginal Dance 
Ensemble and Combined Dance Ensemble will be performing before 
the big fireworks display. 



Monday 28th October
•	 HSC Exams continue

Tuesday 29th October
•	 HSC Exams continue
•	 Sculpture Workshop

Wednesday 30th October
•	 HSC Exams continue

Thursday 31st October
•	 HSC Exams continue
•	 Jacaranda Thursday

Friday 1st November
•	 HSC Exams continue
•	 U15 CHS Netball
•	 VALILD 8 test

Monday 4th November
•	 HSC Exams continue
•	 P&C Meeting - 5.30pm in the library

Tuesday 5th November
•	 HSC Exams continue

Wednesday 6th November
•	 HSC Exams continue

Thursday 7th November
•	 HSC Exams continue

Friday 8th November
•	 HSC Exams continue
•	 Assembly - period 3  

Monday 11 November
•	 HSC Exams continue
•	 Yr 7 History exam

Tuesday 12 November
•	 Yr 7 & 8 History exam

Wednesday 13 November
•	 Paul Dillon drug & alcohol community presenta-

tion 5.30 pm to 6.45 pm
•	 Yr 7 & 8 History exam

Diary Dates TAFE Yes Program
The TAFE YES Program is up and running again 
this term and SGHS has over 70 students in Year 
9 and 10 participating in a variety of courses. Each 
course goes for one day per week for 6 weeks. It 
aims to increase students’ knowledge and skills in 
vocational education and to increase their drive to-
wards further education and to give them a taste of 
TAFE as a tertiary learning environment. Courses 
range from Barista, Automotive, Carpentry, Animal 
Studies, Hair and Beauty, Childhood Education, 
App and Graphic Design, Nursing and Music.

Work Experience
Year 10 student, Krystelle Lentfer has been at the 
Clarence Valley Council Library this week on Work 
Experience. She has participated in a variety of ac-
tivities and duties associated with the day to day 
running of the library. Krystelle’s supervisor has giv-
en her fantastic feedback on her work ethic and abil-
ity to learn skills quickly. This led to Krystelle being 
offered employment in the future.



Clontarf Gagu News
The Clontarf Academy has hit the ground running since returning to SGHS for Term 4. 

In week one, the boys enjoyed a game of cricket, a swim at Corcoran Park on Wednesday afternoon 
and followed this up with a big footy training session on Friday morning. Our first Friday lunch was 
great, with some staff from the English faculty joining the boys for chicken burgers. A great effort for the 
first week back.

Week 2 has been a big week also, with training on Tuesday and a delicious lunch shared with a number 
of friendly staff members (the boys really appreciate the time taken by the staff to spend with them at 
lunch). On Thursday and Friday a group of Year 10/11 boys will be travelled to South West Rocks for a 
camp. Then they will travel to Melville High School for a basketball tournament against other Clontarf 
Academies in the Mid North Coast Region.

Upcoming Clontarf Dates:
•	 Tuesday 29th October: morning training
•	 Wednesday 30th October: Parent BBQ 
	 (Parents and Carers of our boys are invited to a BBQ in the evening, at the Academy Room   		
	 beginning at 5:00 pm to meet and discuss the program and upcoming events)
•	 Tuesday 5th November: morning training
•	 Wednesday 6th November: AMS Health Checks
•	 Thursday 7th - Friday 8th November: Year 7 Engagement Camp – Jackadgery





Businesses We Love!

Please support those businesses that support our school
If your business would like to support our school give us a call on 0266421466



SGHS to administer VALID 8 test on 
Friday 1st November



Community Notice Board




